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November 2021 
8 AM & 10:30 AM Sunday Holy Eucharist  

10:30 AM—Live Streamed YouTube 
Holy Days as announced 

All Saints Sunday 
November 7, 10:30 AM 
Remembrance of the Dearly Departed 
 All Saints Sunday is the day in the life of the church when we remember by name those who died 
during the past year. This year we committed to our Lord Jesus the lives of saints young and old. We in-
clude those who died from the congregation and those for whom Pastor Reep officiated at their funeral. 
They are:  
 Betty Zehner  4-1-21  
 Mary Shank  5-7-21 
 Ralph Wolfe, Jr. 7-2-21 (non-member) 
 Tyler Smith  7-18-21 
 Brian Hoover  9-5-21 
 Sandy Shellenberger 9-13-21 
 James Ackerman 9-22-21 (non-member) 
 Betty Mehring  9-22-21 

 

It is always a memorable service rich in liturgy, hymns and preaching. The Handbell Choir will add 

a beautiful dimension to the liturgy with the ringing of bells during the necrology. Please plan to attend 

showing your support to the many families and friends of the congregation who grieve and mourn the death 

of loved ones. This time together provides us opportunity to remember and give thanks to God for all of his 

promises to us, from our new life in Baptism to the communion of saints and the life everlasting.  

Annual Meeting  
Sunday November 21 
 The Annual Meeting of the congregation is an important part 

of our life together as sisters and brothers in Christ. It is the time 

when we conduct business, elect leaders for various aspects of our 

ministry and mission, and share our collective hopes and dreams for 

our community of faith. The Annual Meeting, November 21, 2021 

will begin with combined worship at 9:15 AM. At 10:15 AM desig-

nated areas for coffee and refreshment will be provided to provide 

smaller gatherings in different locations. The Annual Meeting will be conducted at 10:45 AM in the Church 

Nave as we did last year providing electronic access via Zoom. At Noon the Fellowship Committee Will 

provide lunch which will be served in the Fellowship Hall. Sign-up sheets for the dinner are available at the 

Springettsbury Avenue and South George Street entrances. Please make every effort to take an active role 

in the life of our St. Paul’s Church congregation by attending the Annual Meeting.  



Advent: Season of Hope and Expectation 
 Sunday November 28 ushers in a new liturgical year with 
the First Sunday of Advent. With the new liturgical year comes a 
lectionary grounded in the Gospel of Luke. Luke is a really good 
story teller. He has a way of making us listen and hear good news; 
the unexpected visit of an angel, a trip to visit a relative, shep-
herds on a hillside, a baby placed gently in a manger. These are 
the stories that we expect to hear in the next few weeks. With 
Luke we simply continue on hearing stories that are easily relata-
ble and stories telling of hope when all seems lost. When you join 
in worship, expect to hear the story of God’s love told with simple 
clarity. This is a season which brings hope, not only for people of faith, but as the angles proclaim; “News 
of great joy for all people!” Our Advent worship will be shaped by the joy which comes to us and is given 
to us by God’s only Son, Christ Jesus. Come hear the story, let it give shape to your life, and let this sea-
son be filled with the good things of God. 

Bridge of Hope at St. Paul’s 

A group of St. Paul’s congregation are preparing to become neighboring volunteers to assist a neighboring 
family to move from homelessness to hope. The Bridge of Hope model is a partnership between a parent, 
normally a homeless mother, and her family, neighboring volunteers, and a case manager.  

Bridge of Hope embraces the philosophy that homelessness is more than a housing crisis; it is also a crisis 
of relationship. Thus, each family becomes part of a Bridge of Hope Neighborhood of Support. These 
neighborhoods are designed to assist families facing homelessness with long-term solutions to homeless-
ness and to develop social supports and social capital that will sustain them long beyond the completion of 
formal program services. 

We invite you to consider being a Neighboring Volunteer by Opening your Eyes, your Heart, your Hands, 
and Doors of opportunity. 

Pastor William Snyder is currently the chair of the Bridge of Hope National Board and would be happy to 
answer questions and talk about Bridge of Hope.  

Youth Nights for Confirmation Students 
 The Confirmation students have concluded their fall term of instruction. Sunday November 14 & 
December 12 @ 6:30 PM Miss Kelly and Pastor Reep have planned activity nights for the youth. One 
night there will be a movie and discussion and one night there will be games. Snacks will be available 
both nights. It will be great to simply get together for fun! 
 
Winter Confirmation Schedule 
 The next session of confirmation classes will begin on January 9 and run through February 27, 
2022. The sessions will be held from 6:30 – 8:00 PM in the Youth Room. Because we had such fabulous 
attendance we were able to move forward with our class material. An outline is provided for your plan-
ning purposes. 
 January 9 - Church History Review and St. Paul’s History 
 January 16 – Holy Communion 
 January 23 – The Liturgy 
 January 30 – The Liturgical Year  

February 6 – Furnishings and Vessels 
February 13 – The Creed; God the Father 
February 20 – The Creed; God the Son 
February 27 - The Creed; God the Holy Spirit 
March 6 – Weather Emergency make up session 
March 13 – Game Night 



Ring in Christmas with the Handbell Choir! 
As the Advent and Christmas seasons approach, the bell choir is once again look-
ing for new members!  Having a larger bell choir for these seasons will allow us to 
use the full range of beautiful bells owned by our church.  Our rehearsals include 
fun, fellowship, and great music!  Students in 7th grade through adults are wel-
come to join the handbell choir.  Previous music experience is beneficial, but not 
necessary for success. Please contact Leah McComas 
(Lmccomas.stpaulsyork@gmail.com) or call the church office if you are interested 
in playing with the handbell choir in December and January.  

Sunday mornings…. 

Now through  November 7 & 14 - Isaiah: Messages of Hope is the second course 
offered for adults this fall. Pastor Judith McKee will lead this video series and discus-
sion on the book of Isaiah. In a time when we long for peace in the world we will 
look at the peace theme in Isaiah through bible study aided by visual expressions by 
major artists who have been inspired by Isaiah’s words.  

December 5, 12 & 19th Intersections of Faith and Science led by Tristan Ericson. 
We will explore the relationship between Christian faith and science: their intended 
purposes, the questions they seek to answer, where they agree, disagree, or avoid each other altogether. 

Wednesday morning Bible Study at 10:30 AM,  Christ Hall through November 17th. Join church friends as 
we discuss the upcoming lessons to be heard on Sunday morning.  

The York College Symphony Orchestra and Chorale present  
A Beethoven 250th Anniversary Concert Celebration 
 

Sunday, November 14, 2021, 3 – 5 P.M. 
Waldner Performing Arts Center on the main campus 
 

Concert is FREE and open to the public 
In addition, Victor Fields will be piano accompanying a Mozart cantata with the Chorale. 

Victor Fields will present a ½ hour Advent organ recital on Wednesday, December 1, 11:45am at the Camp 
Hill Presbyterian Church, 101 N. 23rd St. in Camp Hill  as part of their Music, Art and Drama ministry.  The 
concert is free and open to the public.  There will be a lunch served at 12:15pm. 

An Intergenerational Advent Event is planned for November 28 from 
9:15-10:15 in the church fellowship hall (lowest level).  

This will take the place of all Sunday School classes. November 28th is the 
first Sunday in Advent. Advent marks the beginning of the church year and 
a time of prayer and preparation for the coming of Christ at Christmas. 
Families and individuals of all ages will have the opportunity to make de-
votional materials and decorations that they can use at home during the Ad-
vent Season. Face masks will be required to protect our youngest members. 
Social distancing can be maintained as each family sits at their own table. 
Come join your church family for this fun event.  

mailto:Lmccomas.stpaulsyork@gmail.com


Please remember to notify Pastor 

Reep of any life events, illnesses, 

joys or concerns.  Call the office 

717-843-8155 or email 

st.paulsyork@comcast.net 

November 15 

Sunday Morning Classes  9:15-10:15 AM.   
  

Children up to Grade 3  are gathering at 9:15 in the church nave with Pastor Reep 
telling the story. They will then move to their classrooms upstairs. The story with    
The age groupings for classes are as follows:  
 

Infants- Pre-K: Red room #213 
Kindergarten-Grade 3: Yellow room #214 

Children in grades 4-6 will go directly to their classroom at 9:15 to meet 
their teachers for the story and learning activities. This group will be stud-
ying one of the Bible lessons heard each Sunday in worship.  

 
Covid Mitigation for Children’s Sunday School 
 The Christian Education Committee, with input from the Covid Task Force, is planning the following proce-
dures: All classrooms will be cleaned before and after our use on Sunday mornings. Students will have their 
own pencil boxes with supplies. We will not be serving snacks. Children two and older and adults are asked 
to wear masks. If someone in your household is ill or exposed to a suspected case of Covid, please stay home 
and enjoy the online resources. We will be monitoring and updating procedures regularly.  

Spark family magazine provides ways for you to talk about God and Jesus with your children. St. Paul’s 
subscribes to this magazine for our families with young children sending it directly to your home. The third 
quarter issue arrived in August. Take time to read the stories with your children and try out some of the ac-
tivities. Enjoy growing in faith together. (If you are not receiving this magazine, simply call the church office 
and asked to be added to the subscription list.)  

Twelve Head Lice Kits were recently given to the nurse at Jackson Ele-
mentary School by members of our Social Ministry. Funding in the 
amount of $250 was provided by Thrivent Financial for Lutherans.   

  Any member of Thrivent, a financial institution offering counseling ser-
vices for life insurance and wealth management, may apply for up to 
$250 twice each year to provide support for a variety of community and 
congregational outreach ministries.  

  Officials at Jackson requested these kits upon seeing there was a need for this health service. We also deliv-
ered the kits last year.  

Volunteers are needed for all positions during our Sunday services, especially for 
the early service  Please contact the office if you are able to serve. 



Food Pantry—November 
Items needed:  Stuffing mix, boxed potatoes, canned potatoes, pancake mix, 
4 pks of toilet paper, jelly, boxed rice. We also need paper grocery bags with 
handles.    
Anyone able to help can contact Teresa Rohrbaugh, Patty Snyder, or Janet and 
Larry Moore. Plastic Bags are always needed. Money donations are gratefully 
accepted.  Please place cash or check in a “special” envelope marked “Pantry”.                                           

St. Paul’s Food Pantry – Volunteer Opportunity on Sunday & Tuesday Mornings  
For those wishing to help, but unable to participate on Tuesday mornings due to jobs or school during the 
week, there is a new volunteer opportunity. Twice a month volunteers work between Sunday services at 9:00 
AM to stock the shelves. We still are in need of additional helpers on Tuesday mornings, too!  Contact Patty 
Snyder if you are willing to help in this ministry.  

2021 Flower Chart 
 The 2021 and 2022 flower chart is posted on the Springettsbury vestibule bulletin 
board. The cost of the flowers is $30 per vase. You are welcome to sign up to provide 
one or both vases. After you have signed up, simply make a check payable to St. Paul's 
Lutheran Church and mark it altar flowers. This is a great way to honor someone, cele-
brate a milestone in life, or remember a loved one. The flowers may be taken home with 
you at the conclusion of the 10:30 AM liturgy or you may have them given to someone 
who is sick, shut it, or hospitalized. If you wish, you can contact the office to reserve a 
date, and to provide us with all of the correct information for inclusion in the Sunday 
bulletin.  

Vase  1  2 

11/21/21   

11/28/21   

12/5/21   

12/12/21   

Calendar 2022 
American Heritage 
 The St. Paul’s 2022 calendar is in pro-

duction. This year’s theme “American Herit-

age” depicts scenes from York County Farms, 

New England, and Colonial Williamsburg. 

The original artwork was all painted on loca-

tion by Pastor Stan Reep. This summer many 

of the farm scenes were posted on social me-

dia and drew many favorable comments. 

Folks enjoyed identifying the locations in the 

southern part of our beautiful county. This is 

the first time that inquires have been made in 

advance to reserve copies of the calendar. You 

may wish to call ahead to reserve your copies 

as we are printing a smaller quantity in hopes 

to sell out rather than have to recycle unsold 

copies. The finished calendars should arrive by mid-November in ample time for gift giving. Once again, 

skip supply chain issues and purchase a calendar featuring original artwork and know that the proceeds of 

which provide food for the hungry. Your calendar purchase is in fact a double blessing. 





Preschool 

As the Holiday season approaches please consider giving the gift of your 

time! SpiriTrust Lutheran Home Care & Hospice is looking for volunteers 

to join the Hospice Team. Volunteer to visit hospice clients in your com-

munity to offer friendly support. Volunteers also help with office work, bereavement calls & visits, baking 

bread for bereaved families, sewing memory teddy bears. Call Cathy Sweeney, Volunteer Coordinator at 

570-599-5390 to learn more. 

A big thank-you to my neighbor and fellow church member, Nancy Banta.  
Nancy has provided the printed church service with the sermon since March 
2020. I worshiped each Sunday morning with all of my church friends. Nancy, 
all you did was so appreciated.   
This is also a thank you to Bill Banta for his life long services to the Boy 
Scouts of America—Norma Spencer 

What we did in October! 
Stop, Drop and Roll were three very important words 
that the children in Preschool learned in early October.  
As we welcomed a new month, we also welcomed our 
local firemen who taught the children all about fire safe-
ty during Fire Prevention Week.  There were lots of 
wide eyes as the boys and girls walked around the Fire 
Truck.   

 
 
 
The firemen 
taught the chil-
dren about how 
they prepare to 
fight a fire and 
what the equip-
ment is used for 
on the truck.  They also reinforced that firemen are their friends 
when they come to fight a fire and that the children should not be 
scared of them.  They were also taught that if there is a fire or an 
emergency the number to dial is 9-1-1.  We also reminded the chil-
dren to tell their families to replace the batteries in their smoke de-
tectors.  
 

 
In the classrooms, the children and teachers have also talked about all of the things Autumn brings.  They 
have learned about crunchy apples, busy squirrels, falling acorns and colorful leaves.  Excitement also con-
tinued to build as the boys and girls planned their costumes that they dressed in for Halloween.  The par-
ents will be decorated tables and the children had an opportunity to go Table or Treating. 



Council Highlights 
 The Congregation Council gathered for their regular meeting on Monday 
October 11 at 7:00 PM in Christ Hall. The meeting began with prayer offered by 
Dan Garber. 
 The items approved electronically since the last meeting were entered 
into the minutes; the approval of matching funds up to $5,000 for our sister con-
gregation Mpuguso Lutheran Church Tanzania provided by a St. Paul’s anonymous donor and a combined 
liturgy at 9:15 AM, Sunday November 21, 2021in conjunction with the Annual Meeting. 
 The Annual Meeting, November 21, 2021 will begin with combined worship at 9:15 AM. At 10:15 
AM designated areas for coffee and refreshment will be provided to provide smaller gatherings in different 
locations. The Annual Meeting will be conducted in the Church Nave as we did last year providing electron-
ic access via Zoom as well as a live stream through our YouTube channel. At Noon the Fellowship Commit-
tee is preparing lunch in the Fellowship Hall. They are asking that participants sign up in advance. Sign-up 
sheets will be provided at the entrances at Springettsbury Avenue and South George Street.  

The Nominating Committee completed their work. Their slate for presentation at the Annual Meeting 
was approved. Congregation Council: Alexis Heistand, Christopher Lipp, Steven Schedin and Carol Wood-
bury. Benevolence Committee: Lauren Smith. Mutual Ministry: Mike Bingham, Janet Fitch, Tom Ruth and 
Tony Culp. The council thanked the Nominating Committee for their extraordinary work. 
 The Treasurer presented; the financial report for the month ending, the results of the 2020 audit by 
RKL, the asset allocation of the investment account, and the proposed 2022 operating budget (a copy of 
which is included in this publication). All four reports were accepted by the council. 
 The President read portions of a letter from Bishop James Dunlop regarding care and support for the 
church rostered leaders. He is aware of the many stresses, anxieties, and depression that have taken hold dur-
ing these last 18 months. He advocates for care and ongoing support for all who work in the church across 
the Synod. 
 Amendments to the Preschool Health and Safety plan presented at the September meeting were ap-
proved. 
 The Report of the Harvest Wine Dinner and Auctions indicated that everything is ready for the Octo-
ber 16th event. It was noted that the majority of participants are not congregation members and that there are 
a significant number of first time guests. Information regarding the pantry and the number of families served 
will be communicated at the dinner. 
 Patty Snyder reported on the first meeting within the congregation to become involved with the work 
of Bridge of Hope. There are seven people interested and willing to serve. An additional three persons are 
needed to complete the team. With our 10 volunteers identified then we can participated in Neighboring 
Group Training. We could possibly be ready in the spring to connect with a mother and children and their 
social worker to help them get established in the community. The length of commitment for this portion is 
about a year and a half.   
 The meeting concluded with prayer offered by Kathleen Lemke at 9:15 PM. 
 Respectfully submitted,  Pastor Reep 

2022 Church Offering Envelopes 
 Church offering envelopes for the 2022 calendar year are prepared and 

will be available on the day of the Annual Meeting, November 21. They will be 

ready for pick up in the Good Shepherd Room. Please make every effort to col-

lect your packet. The envelopes are in a tablet form so that each week’s envelope 

can simply be torn out and brought with you to worship or simply mailed to the 

office if you aren’t able to attend. This will save using an envelope and address-

ing an envelope. All you need do is add postage and mail! Also remember that 

you may contribute to the ministry of the congregation through electronic giving. For additional information 

on this simply notify the Treasurer, Peter O’Conor, for instructions. Thanks in advance for taking responsi-

bility and securing your envelope packet for 2022 and for your faithful support of St. Paul’s mission and 

ministry. 



Poinsettia Orders 
 Decorating our beautiful church chancel and nave with brilliant red poinsettias is a Christmas tra-

dition at St. Paul’s. With the joyful anticipation of celebrating the Nativity of our Lord we are asking you 

to contribute a poinsettia. Plants this year are $12.00. An order form is below. The donor recognitions 

will be printed in the Christmas bulletins. Once again, thank you for your support and for helping to 

make our church ready for our Christmas liturgies. The deadline for orders is Nov.15. 

Veterans Day,  Wednesday, November 11th 
 

Originally called Armistice Day, commemorating the signing of the agreement that ended World War I at 
11:00 A.M., November 11, 1918, this federal holiday was changed to Veterans Day in 1954. At that time, 
it became a day to honor all the men and women who have served in the armed forces of the United 
States. Each year, special ceremonies are held at Arlington National Cemetery in Virginia. Those who 
identified themselves as having served are:  

James Bennett US Army JAG Byron Lecates US Army  

Gerald Briggs, Jr. US Air Force Robert Little US Army  

Orven Cook US Army Joe Moyer US Army  

Thomas Gibson US Navy Richard Riese US Navy  

Larry Gross US Army Ron Riese US Army & National Guard  

Mike Hanson US Army Harold Sargeant US Reserves  

Peter Hartmann US Air Force Greg Smith US Army  

Dave Kopp US Air Force John Uffelman, Sr. US Air Force  

  Jordan Yakim US Air Force  currently serving  

http://www.arlingtoncemetery.mil/
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Thank you to all who helped to get this newsletter 

out this month!   

STAFF     

Pastor Rev. Stanley Reep prreep.stpaulsyork@comcast.net 

Youth Director Kelly Moore-Spencer kmoorespencer.stpaulsyork@comcast.net 

Organist, Choir Director Victor Fields vfields.stpaulsyork@comcast.net 

Children Choirs Director Cody Messersmith cmessersmith.stpaulsyork@gmail.com 

Bell Choirs Director  Leah McComas  lmccomas.stpaulsyork@gmail.com 

Secretary Patee Pizzirusso st.paulsyork@comcast.net 

Sexton Ted Weikert st.paulsyork@comcast.net 

Preschool Director Deb Becker director@stpaulspreschoolyork.com 


